GP bulletin – May 2018
New CT scanner installed at Bradford Royal Infirmary
Bradford Teaching Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust has a new star of the show in its diagnostics service with the arrival of a brand new CT scanner in radiology.  Now installed and working in the CT scanning suite at Bradford Royal Infirmary (BRI) after its long journey from Japan, via the Netherlands, the new £700,000 scanner has replaced the elder of the hospital’s scanners which has given 12 years’ service to the Trust.
Read more
Children’s Virtual Ward update
Following on from the successful launch of the Children’s Virtual Ward on our Wheezy Child pathway last December, initial analysis has shown that the 12 month pilot has saved 105 bed days from its 83 accepted referrals. We’re now pleased to announce the gastroenteritis pathway has joined the scheme which aims to treat our young patients – where possible – in the comfort of their own home in an effort to avoid unnecessary hospital admissions.

It’s hoped that by late July children with croup and bronchiolitis will also join the scheme that has been funded by our local Clinical Commissioning Groups. 
The team has also launched its own twitter page @bthft_ace, so please have a look.  A video explaining how the service works and its referral pathway will be online soon.
Non-surgery innovation is ‘game changer’ for hand patients 

We are excited to share news about the launch of a new non-surgical treatment for a hand condition that is proving a real “game changer” for our patients. It is now being offered to people who have a condition which leaves their hands or fingers bent in a fixed position, severely restricting the use of their hand. The treatment, Xiapex, involves a hand surgeon injecting patients’ fingers with an enzyme which dissolves hardened tissue. It is a major step forward in avoiding surgery for patients with the condition. 

Our Consultant Hand Surgeon Russ Jeffers explains this condition – Dupuytren’s contracture – is also known as the “Viking disease” as it’s more common in Northern Europe, particularly Scandinavia, and is prevalent in Scotland and Ireland. It occurs when connective tissue in the palm of the hand stiffens, causing one or more fingers to bend inwards. Over time, the connective tissue can stiffen to form a rope-like cord in the palm. This can make it difficult for people to wash their face, put on gloves, shake someone’s hand, type on a computer keyboard or handle tools. England cricketer-turned commentator Jonathan Agnew is among those who has suffered from the condition. He has spoken openly about the lifelimiting disease, after undergoing surgery several times since being diagnosed in 2000. 

Patients who meet referral criteria receive the injections in an outpatient clinic at Bradford Royal Infirmary. They then return a few days later to see the consultant, who literally cracks their finger to break the cord and allow movement again. Russ explained that before the treatment was agreed for use by the local NHS, patients had to wait until the condition was severe – and then the only option was surgery under general anaesthetic to release the tough cord. This meant people could be out of action and off work for up to three months as they recovered and had intensive physiotherapy, plus they were left with extensive scarring. 

For some patients, surgery couldn’t fix the problem and they had to have their finger amputated to regain freedom of movement in their hand. “It’s a game-changer, a real win-win situation,” said Russ. “Patients can come in for the treatment, go straight home and within a few days live a completely normal life again – that’s unheard of in the recent past when there was no alternative to full hand surgery. “We’ve had excellent feedback from patients; most are very satisfied with the results. Even when a finger doesn’t return to being completely straight, patients are happy as their movement is so much better than it was.” 

Top marks for diabetic eye screening team

Our region’s new diabetic eye screening service – for which our Consultant Ophthalmologist Roopa Setty is the clinical lead – has been given an excellent first report. The successful integration of two local screening services, to form the new West Riding and Craven diabetic eye screening programme, has been reflected in the findings of a recent quality assurance visit. 

The service, run by EMIS Care, has received good patient feedback and is providing a high quality and effective service to around 67,000 people with Type 1 and Type 2 diabetes.  All of us know how prevalent diabetes has become, especially here in Bradford, being described nationally as “the fastest growing health crisis of our time”. So it’s vital that we have a robust screening programme to identify and treat diabetic eye disease early, and prevent patients losing their sight. 

Patients who are found to have problems with their eyes are referred to a local treatment centre, which includes our own Ophthalmology department. Our Consultant Ophthalmologist Roopa Setty is the clinical lead, and explains “Screening is so important and it’s great news that our local programme is doing so well. Diabetes is one of the most common causes of blindness in younger patients. But the good news is that with early screening we can help prevent serious eye disease developing. Bringing two screening programmes together has been a big task but we’re now starting to reap the benefits. These include more community screening sites; weekend and evening clinics; electronic access to all our local hospitals; new hi-tech cameras; and text reminders to patients to reduce missed appointments.”
